From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 10 January 2018 11:12
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 17/02414/F

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 11:12 AM on 10 Jan 2018 from Mr Stuart Cummins.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Land To The South And Adj To South Side Steeple Aston 

	Proposal:
	Erection of 6 no. two-storey residential dwellings with access off South Side, including parking and garaging, landscaping and all enabling and ancillary works. 

	Case Officer:
	James Kirkham 

	Click for further information



	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Stuart Cummins

	Email:
	[bookmark: _GoBack]

	Address:
	2 Bradshaw Close, Steeple Aston, Bicester OX25 4SA



	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer made comments neither objecting to or supporting the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	The "Access Appraisal" document uses 7 days worth of traffic count data which coincided with heavy snow fall and icy conditions (Sunday - Tuesday). This has generated unrepresentative 85th % speeds. These are those described in Table 1. The data on Pages 33/51/71 and 89 have been divided by 7 days rather than a more representative 4 days (Fri/Sat/Wed/Thurs). This significantly increases the 85th % speeds. Rather than 32.1 and 28mph, I calculate these to be 40.9 and 31mph respectively. This in turn amends SSD calculations which from "Manual for Streets" Table 7.1 (not 10.1 as quoted in the appraisal) will give increased values over those shown in Table 2 - arguably Left (west) being 107m (up from 47.3m) as DMRB rules apply. Right (east) would increase to 45m (up from 38.9m). 
As a Chartered Civil Engineer, with 30 years experience, much of it in Highways, I am concerned that this report does not accurately reflect typical traffic flows and needs a more representative 7 days of traffic count data. This will ensure that the visibility worries that are a major issue for local residents (including myself) are addressed in the final design. Interestingly, despite the weather conditions, the data suggests that 10% of traffic leaving the village is exceeding the 30mph limit.




